Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Report of handbell group activities in 2012

Membership of Handbell Group 2012:

	Nick Busby
	Jane Drodge
	Angela Martin
	Sophie Martin *

	Isaac O’Shea *
	Tim Pett
	Susan Read
	Rachel Shearer

	Ray Spinks
	David Thomas *
	Jeanette Thomas
	Rachel Thomas *

	Helen White
	
	
	* Under 18 years old


Some of the young people who joined us last year were a little difficult at times.  They didn’t return after Christmas.  We were pleased that the four youngsters who were a pleasure to have in the band have continued, and that one adult, Ray, joined us, bringing our team to thirteen this year.

Meetings and performances in 2012:

We held twelve weekly practices starting on 23 September 2012.  This year we reverted to meeting in the Church Centre main hall.  

We did eleven performances, the same number as in 2011:

	Sat 24 November
	St Helen’s Christmas Coffee Morning, St Helens church

	Sat 1 December
	Ring in St Nicolas Church for Extravaganza day

	Sun 2 December
	Christmas fair, Denman College (two performances)

	Thu 6 December
	Physically handicapped and able bodied meeting (PHAB)

	Fri 14 December
	Mayor’s OAP tea party entertainment

	Sat 15 December
	St Helen’s Baby & Toddler Group party, St Helens

	Sun 16 December
	St Edmund’s carol service 

	Sat 22 December
	Abingdon Court Care Home, entertainment

	Sun 23 December
	St Helen’s carol service

	Mon 24 December
	Christingle service, St Helens Church


I’d like to thank all the handbell ringers this year for their keenness and helpfulness.  I’d particularly like to thank Rachel Shearer for all her hard work running practices and for conducting us so well.

Susan Read

16 February 2013

